

To: Andy Soames

Freedom of Information Northern House 9 Rougier Street York YO1 6HZ FOI@northernrailway.co.uk

20rd December 2021

Dear Andy Soames

Freedom of Information Request ref FOI183

We write in connection with your request for information which was received by Northern Trains on 14/12/2021:

"Dear Northern Trains Limited,

I am requesting details of your daily passenger journeys, for week commencing Sunday 14 November 2021, compared with the same week in 2019 (week commencing 10 November 2019).

The intent is for the data to be comparable with the DfT's national data. As these will then be expressed as percentages I'm not concerned by any double counting that may creep in as a result of LENNON 'journeys' potentially including legs with multiple operators."

Under section 1(1)(a) of the FOI Act we can confirm that we hold this information and this is displayed in the table below.

Week	Week Commencing	Current Year	2019	Recovery
Week 34	14/11/2021	1,565,881	2,015,983	78%

Please note that these figures reflect the total number of journeys rather than the number of passengers as we do not have passenger count data covering our entire network.

We hope this information is of use to you.

Yours faithfully

Freedom of Information, Northern Trains Ltd

www.northernrailway.co.uk



Appeal Rights

If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled and wish to request a review of our decision, please contact us at FOI@northernrail.co.uk

You should specify why you do not agree with our response and what factors you would like to be taken into account as part of the review. This should include any public interest arguments for disclosure.

Your request must be submitted within 40 working days of receipt of this letter.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by copyright. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including for private study and non-commercial research, and for any other purpose authorised by an exception in current copyright law. Documents (except photographs) can also be used in the UK without requiring permission for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright holder. Please contact me if you wish to re-use the information and need to seek the permission of the copyright holder.